
 

 

June 16, 2024 

 ST. JOSEPH 
    P  A   R   I   S   H 

Parochial Administrator                                        
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Cook 

Parochial Vicar - Fr. Gregory Parrott 
(For St. Joseph, Sacred Heart                                                        
& Christ the King Parishes ) 

Office Hours:  
Mon-Thurs 8:30am-4:30pm  

    Friday    8:30am-3:00pm  
  Mass Schedule: Weekends 

Saturday 4:00pm 

    Sunday 8:00am and 10:00am 
 

Weekdays and Holy Days 
(See schedule in the bulletin) 

 

Confession                                                      

Saturday 3:00 - 3:45pm 
 

512 South Elm Avenue 
Owatonna, MN 55060 

 

Office Phone (507) 451-4845 
 

Website: www.stjosephowatonna.org 
            

     

      Eleventh Sunday                             

   in Ordinary Time 



 

 

Monsignor Cook’s Corner               16 June 2024 

11th Sunday of the Year 
 
 

Happy Father’s Day to all fathers!  I pray that the Lord will send a special blessing upon all 
fathers, both living and deceased.  May the unconditional love of God the Father shine forth in the 
lives of our fathers.     

On Tuesday, June 18, I will be attending Ministry Days on the campus of St. Mary’s                             
University in Winona.  I will be joining the priests, deacons, consecrated religious, and lay faithful 
from across the Diocese.   This year’s theme is You are the Salt of the Earth: Baptized for Mission, 
presented by Deacon Keith Strohm.  Deacon Strohm is the Executive Director of M3 Ministries, 
and a long-time teacher and collaborator with the Catherine of Siena Institute.  He has extensive               
experience in creating and sustaining programs of evangelization that focus on the making,                         
maturation, and mission of disciples of Jesus Christ. 

The Committee for Religious Liberty of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops has 
designated June 22-29 as Religious Freedom Week.  Beginning on June 22, the Memorial of Saints 
Thomas More and John Fisher, and concluding on June 29, the Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, 
Religious Freedom Week provides us with an opportunity to promote and defend our religious liberty 
in the United States of America.  Our Lord says that some demons can only be driven out by “prayer 
and fasting.” (Matthew 17:21)  Religious Freedom Week is a beautiful time to combine prayer with 
fasting for the protection of our religious freedom.  St. Anselm (+1109) wrote, “In this world, God 
loves nothing more than the liberty of His Church.” (Magnificat. April 2015) 

If you haven’t already done so, please register your children and grandchildren for Totus               
Tuus.  Totus Tuus (Latin for “Totally Yours”) is the name of our Catholic Summer Faith Formation 
Program designed to help our young people to know, love, and serve God, and hopefully inspire 
them to give themselves “totally” to Christ.  The teachers for Totus Tuus are a team are four                          
college-aged men and women who go from parish to parish in the diocese all summer, providing 
school-age children with this outstanding one-week summer program.  The Totus Tuus team will be 
at our parishes next week, June 23-28.  Please see the bulletin for the complete registration                         
information. 

Effective June 9, 2024, Bishop Barron has appointed Father Joshua Miller as the Parochial 
Vicar of Sacred Heart Parish here in Owatonna.  The Parochial Vicar, together with and under the 
authority of his pastor, is given the care of the souls of all who reside within the parish boundaries 
(cf. Code of Canon Law, can. 545 §1 and 548 §3).  Father Miller’s assignment letter states that he 
“will also assist with Sacramental ministry at St. Joseph Parish in Owatonna and Christ the King   
Parish in Medford.”  It is a special blessing for us to have one of the newly ordained priests serving 
our parishes, bringing – in persona Christi capitis (“in the person of Christ the head”) – “the Lord to 
the faithful, and the faithful to the Lord.”  Please pray that Father Miller will be a holy priest, a 
“faithful servant of Christ, and a steward of the Mysteries of God.” (1 Corinthians 4:1) 

In addition to my assignment as Pastor of Sacred Heart Parish, Bishop Barron has appointed 
me as the Dean of the Austin/Albert Lea Deanery, effective July 1, 2024.  The Diocese of Winona-
Rochester is divided into five regions called “deaneries.”  The Dean is the liaison between the                
Bishop and the priests, deacons, and lay faithful of that particular deanery.  Some of my new                  
responsibilities include:  (1) organizing a monthly meeting with the priests of the deanery; (2) caring 
for the priests and deacons of the deanery, especially those who are ill, or “who find themselves in 
more difficult circumstances, or are beset by problems”; (3) making an annual visit to each priest of 
the deanery to ensure that the priests diligently carry out their ministry, including accurately                       
preserving the sacramental registers and administrating the ecclesiastical goods of the parish;                            
(4) attending quarterly meetings with the other four deans, the Vicar General, and the Bishop;                           
(5) serving as a member of the Clergy Personnel Committee, which assists the Bishop in making 
clergy assignments (cf. Code of Canon Law, can. 555). 



 

 

Monday, June 17, 2024      Weekday 

1 Kgs 21:1-16/ Mt 5:38-42       7:15am - Sacred Heart Church 

 

Tuesday, June 18, 2024     Weekday 

1 Kgs 21:17-29/Mt 5:43-48       7:15am - Sacred Heart Church  
 
Wednesday, June 19, 2024    Weekday - St. Romuald, Abbott  

2 Kgs 2:1,6-14/Mt 6:1-6,16-18      8:00am - Andrew & Hannah Steichen† and Family 
                 
Thursday, June 20, 2024    Weekday 

Sir 48:1-14/Mt 6:7-15         8:00am - Brown Family 
              
Friday, June 21, 2024      St. Aloysius Gonzaga, Religious 

2 Kgs 11:1-4,9-18,20/Mt 6:19-23         9:00am - Christ the King - John Hager†  
 

Saturday, June 22, 2024     Weekday - St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop; Sts. John Fisher, Bishop 
2 Chr 24:17-25/Mt 6:24-34            and Thomas More, Martyrs                                                       
                8:00am - Vincent and Delores Madsen (liv) 

 
Sunday, June 23, 2024     Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Jb 38:1,8-11                               06/22/24  4:00pm - Parishioners  
2 Cor 5:14-17           06/22/24  5:30pm - Christ the King - Merlyn Madery† 
Mk 4:35-41             06/23/24  8:00pm - Dick Thamert† 
                   06/23/24  10:00am - John Sommer†                                                                                                                             
                 

Weekly Readings and Mass Intentions 

Parish Staff 
Pastor–  Msgr. Thomas Cook (507) 451-4845 
pastor@stjosephowatonna.org 
 
Administrator– Al Christenson (507) 451-4845 
apchristenson@stjosephowatonna.org 
 
Parish Office– Linda Strand (507) 451-4845 
parishoffice@stjosephowatonna.org 
 
Bookkeeping-Teresa Klecker  
TeresaK@stjosephowatonna.org 
 
Liturgical Music Director – Carol Hodapp 
carolhodapp@gmail.com 
 
Faith Formation Coordinator – Brittany Boubin                                    
shsjyouth@shsjfaithformation.org  (507) 413-6544                                     
 
Maintenance– Dave Oman 
 
Facebook– https://www.facebook.com/
StJosephParishOwatonna/ 

      June 16 - Eleventh Sunday of                                                    
        Ordinary Time:                                             
     In the Gospel, Jesus says: “This is  
     how it is with the reign of God. A man 
scatters seed on the ground. He goes to bed and 
gets up day after day. Through it all the seed sprouts 
and grows without his knowing how it  happens.” 

 

Through your almsgiving you are sowing seeds 
that grow far greater than you know. Your                              
donation to St. Vincent de Paul brings Christ love 
and compassion to the poor. On Tuesday                      
evening Vincent’s Table served 175 meals to 
those looking for a hot meal and fellowship. 

 

We meet the 1st and 3rd Monday of each month at 
6:30 p.m., at St. Joseph’s Church.  If you would 
like further information on growing your spiritual 
life and serving those in need in our community, 
please join us at a meeting or contact Ed Wacek at 
edwacek46@gmail.com.                                                          
Our phone is 507-676-5508.  



 

 

Please Contact the Parish Office If... 
 

*  A member of your family is in the hospital. 
 *  You want communion brought to your home.  
 

*  Your address, phone, email has changed. 
    *You wish to register your family with the Parish. 
                                                                                

Phone: 451-4845 or 
email: parishoffice@stjosephowatonna.org 

             Liturgical Ministers Schedule                                     
                        June 22/23, 2024 
 

Saturday - 4:00pm 
 

EMHC: Dianne Unruh, Volunteer, Volunteer                     
Lector: Linda Strand 
Sacristan: Julio Letona 
Ushers: Scott Yentsch, Sue Yentsch                                                
      Volunteer, Volunteer                          
Altar Servers: Julio Letona, Volunteers 
Greeters: Volunteers 
 
Sunday - 8:00am 
 

EMHC: Martha Kearin, Diane Kaplan Volunteer                                                                                                         
Lector: Pat Rose 
Sacristan: Linda Huffington 
Ushers: Doug Phillips, Cindy Phillips                                                  
      Volunteer, Volunteer                                                          
Altar Servers: Volunteers 
Greeters: Volunteers 
 

Sunday  - 10:00am    
 

EMHC: Katie Clubb, Ellyn Jardine, Volunteer                     
Lector: Lee Jardine                                                                                     
Sacristan: Ruth Broumley 
Ushers: Jerry Atkinson, Dina Atkinson                                                                         
       Volunteer, Volunteer                                                                                                                  
Altar Servers: Cole Trom, Volunteer                                                                                                            
Greeters: Volunteers 
 

Volunteers are needed in all the liturgical ministries.  
Call 451-4845 if  you are able serve. 

You are the Light                                        
of the World 
 

Appeal Goal: $50,880.00 
Current Balance:  $43,875.00 
 Give online: catholicfsmn.org 
Envelopes are available in the                               
Gathering Hall, Church                                            
entrances and Parish Office for mail 
in donations.  Your gift                              
supports men discerning vocation to the 
priesthood and diaconate, priests                         
serving and retired priests.  Your gift helps to sustain 
Catholic schools, religious education, ministerial                      
formation and  initiatives for life peace and justice.  

SACRED HEART CEMETERY                  
REGULATIONS 

 
Sacred Heart Cemetery is open year-round for your 
convenience.  We ask you to please observe the                                                        
following regulations: 
 

• All flowers (real or artificial) must be kept in 
pots, placed in urn stands at least 15 inches                                                                
above the ground, and placed to the side of the 
monument. 

•ALL items placed on the ground for Memorial 
Day will be removed after June 8 for the ease                             
and safety of the maintenance workers. 

•The following items are NOT permitted at any 
time: shepherd hooks; hoops; lawn flag                
holders; solar lights; and vigil lights (solar or 
battery powered).  These items will be                     
removed for the ease and safety of the                   
maintenance workers. 

•In-ground plantings are NOT permitted. 
•Glass or wire are NOT permitted. 
•Rocks in pots are NOT permitted.    
•Pets are NOT allowed on cemetery property. 
•The Cemetery Board reserves the right to               

remove items that are faded, out of season, or 
hazardous to visitors or maintenance workers. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
– Sacred Heart Cemetery Board of Trustees 
– Leon and Lori Bohlman 
   Cemetery Sextons 
   (507) 456-7864    June Funeral Chairpersons 

 

Anna Marie Brick  507-390-6249 
Patty Jessop  507-676-7061 

 

Contact the parish office if you would like to                        
help with funeral luncheons.  451-4845 



 

 

Cenacles of Life  • Hour of Prayer                                                               
Fridays in the  Adoration Chapel                                                                                                                                                             
St. Joseph Parish  • Noon to 1pm                                  
The Cenacles of Life are for renewing the                                                
Spirit of Life - from within the Church.                                                        
It is the graces from these Cenacles that will be used to 
transform the face of the earth and defeat this war on life.   

For all the latest news  from                                             
Christ the King Church                                      
Medford, MN.                                                                                                                      
Scan the QR Code!  

This is the last weekend                                                
to buy Father’s Day                                                                       
Spiritual Bouquet Cards!                                                                          
Court Owatonna CDA members                                                   
will be offering spiritual bouquet                                             
cards after all the Masses in the                                                           
Gathering Hall.   The suggested                                                       
offering for each card is $5, with ALL                             
proceeds going to Hospitality House, the                         
men’s transitional housing in Owatonna.  
Prayers will be offered up to loved ones the 
month of June.  Thank you for your support! 

         Thank you Father Parrott! 

Next weekend, June 22nd/23rd, will be                    
Father Parrott’s last weekend to celebrate                   

Sunday Mass at St. Joseph & Christ the King                         
Parishes.  To show our appreciation for his 

time with us, we will have coffee and rolls in                                         
Joseph Hall after the 8am and 10am Mass,                                       

Sunday, June 23rd.  
A basket will be available for cards and well                                

wishes.  We thank you for  your service at                                   
St. Joseph  & Christ the King Parishes,                                              

Father Parrott!  May God bless you and                                    
your time  in Spring Valley,                                              

Grand Meadow, and Le Roy, MN!                  

NCCW Province conference 2024 

Tuesday, June 25 
St. Mary’s Catholic Church 

636 1st Ave N, Sleepy Eye, MN 
8:00am - 3:00pm 

Registration forms are available in the parish office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 Our Mission: To educate and empower everyone 
(individually and collectively) to ensure optimal safe                     
environments for children and the vulnerable. 

• Our programs are designed to help prevent wrongdoing 
and promote "rightdoing" within organizations. The                          
VIRTUS programs empower organizations and people 
to take action as safe adults and improve the lives of                   
everyone with whom they interact within the Church and 
other organizations. 

• The VIRTUS programs were created in 1998 by The             
National Catholic Risk Retention Group, Inc. (National 
Catholic). Since its inception, the VIRTUS programs                       
continue to evolve to go above and beyond the needs of 
organizations to safeguard ministries and people. 

• Over 6 million adults have been trained through our               
Protecting God's Children Program, and millions of 
youth have been trained in the Empowering God's                    
Children Program. 

We work with dioceses, eparchies and religious                                  
communities, along with other organizations and schools.   
                                                                                                    
  MANDATORY REQUIREMENT FOR 

volunteers at St. Joseph and Christ the King Parishes    
working around minors and vulnerable adults.   If you 
have never registered for VIRTUS training, NOW IS 
THE TIME!  You can register or recertify online at: 

www.virtusonline.org                                            
Certification takes less than an hour online.  If you 

don’t have a computer or smartphone, call the parish 
office at 451-4845 to schedule a training session.                

Our goal is to have our volunteers certified                                    
by September 1, 2024.   Thank you!   

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
Called to the                                                                             
Fullness of Dignity                                                          
Religious Freedom Week begins with 

the feast day of Ss. Thomas and John 

Fisher on June 22nd and concluded 

with the Solemnity of Ss. Peter and 

Paul on June 29th.  Learn how you      

can pray, reflect, and act to promote                    

religious freedom at www.usccb.org/

ReligiousFreedomWeek!                                                        

June 22 - June 29, 2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Liturgical Minister 

at St. Joseph Church.  There’s something for 

everyone! See contact info. below: 
 

Altar Servers – Parish Office (507)451-4845, 

parishoffice@stjosephowatonna.org 
 

Communion Ministers – Linda Huffington  

  (507)456-5274 (leave message) or   

   lindamwhuffington@gmail.com 
 

Greeters – Wayne & Betty Kubicek          

(507)451-8683, bj-n-me@hotmail.com 
 

Homebound Ministries – Vickie Skala        

(507)456-2230, vskala9174@gmail.com 
    

Lectors – Linda Strand (507)363-2596,   

                strand619@gmail.com  
 

Music Ministry – Carol Hodapp                

(507)213-6981, carolhodapp@gmail.com 
 

Sacristans – Ellyn Jardine  (507)-444-4088, 

                   lee j7@reagan.com     

Ushers – Pat Rose (507)456-1146  

               rosepatp@gmail.com 

Helpers are Needed! 

If you would like to help water 

outdoor potted flowers on the 

parish grounds, please contact 

the office at 451-4845.                         

Students looking for service 

hours are welcomed to help! 

Court Owatonna CDA Meeting & Potluck 
Monday, June 17th at 6:00pm 
Joseph Hall, St. Joseph Parish 
Members, bring a dish to pass and 
your own eating utensils.  Husbands and 
family  are  invited to dine.  Refreshments & 
dessert will be provided by the Hospitality 
committee.   A short meeting will follow.  
This will be the last we meet until September 
2024 when we welcome in our new officers.  
Hope to see you all there! 

 
Totus Tuus Summer Camp 
June 23-28, 2024 
Sacred Heart Catholic Church, 

Owatonna, MN                                                         

"During the week of Totus Tuus, we 

will have a potluck on Wednesday 

June 26 at 5 pm at the Sacred Heart 

Parish Center. This is open to all parishioners of 

Sacred Heart and St. Joseph. We will be                            

providing a main meal of tacos in a bag. Please 

feel free to share a favorite side dish, dessert or 

juice. There’s still time to sign up!                                                         

Please contact Brittany Boubin at 

shsjyouth@shsjfaithformation.org for    

questions and information. 

Applicants must support 
the school’s mission and 
philosophy, and have the 
desire to support and help 
students grow in mind, 
body, and spirit through 
Catholic values. 
If interested in learning 
more,  please email  Jen Swanson, Principal 
(jswanson@stmarys-owatonna.org).                              
Positions are open until filled. 

mailto:jswanson@stmarys-owatonna.org


 

 

ST. MARY’S SCHOOL NEWS                                                                     

St. Mary's School wants to congratulate our 8th grade graduates from the 2023-2024 school year!                                   
We welcomed 25 new graduates and new alumni of St. Mary's on June 3rd. We had a wonderful graduation 
mass at St. Joseph's and a graduation ceremony with awards following. We wish them all of the best in high 
school next year. From all of us at St. Mary's School we wish you all a blessed summer.  

  Watch for the collection envelopes                                                       
   in NEXT weekend’s bulletin. 

 June 29th and June 30th                                                       



 

 

Glen A. Meger · Mike Meger · Brett Meger 

Rosaries by Peter 
Rosaries by Peter 

Catholic Community 
Chapel 

Open 24 hours 
Key cards available in                     

the parish office 

 

Glen Meger      Mike Meger     Brett Meger 

 

                   

                   

                  

                 

                

                
                      

                      

 
 
 
 

 Your Family of Faith and Hope 

                                   

              
        
 

 

         
 
 
 
                                    

              

                 

Amy Swain Hearing Centers 
                   
Audiologists offering many brands    
     of hearing aids! 
www.amyswainhearingcenters.com 

            

            507-451-3879 

SMITH, TOLLEFSON, 
RAHRICK & CASS 
  Attorneys-at-Law 
 
108 West Park Square         Stephen J. Smith 
Owatonna, MN 55060    Mark J. Rahrick 
(507) 451-6540                     Benjamin M. Cass 

         J. P. Kreutter       
 State Farm Insurance 

     203 South Oak 

      Owatonna, MN 
     Business: 507-451-4866 
     Home: 507-455-1247 

   BRICK – MEGER 
         FUNERAL HOME 
                                  EST. 1897 

GLEN A. MEGER · MIKE MEGER · BRETT MEGER 

 

        507-451-1457 

LOCAL 455– 1628     1-800-385-1628 
                       

     Steve’s Service, Inc. 

 

          

    

         

  www.dowr.org 
  507-454-4643 

Owatonna Knights 
      of Columbus 
 

For A Better          
Tomorrow  Be A 
Knight Today 

                 
 
    

    Growing in Mind, 

         Body & Spirit 

            
          730 S Cedar Ave 

             Owatonna 
   

        507.446.2300 

  stmarys-owatonna.org 

    Preschool, Kindergarten & Grades 1-8 

507-444-3099 

Cuts 
Waxing 
Massage 

           JEFFREY HALL 

                         Financial Advisor 

             143 W. Bridge St. 
                  Owatonna, MN 

            (507) 446-0150 

     507-451-8254 • OSPTinc.com 

Complete Radiator Repair 
Wind Generator Repair 

109 Cedar Ave. Owatonna 

*Dawn Lindell *Paula Johnson        
*Jennifer Cassen *Vicki Ankram 
 

      www.owatonnalaw.com 

Monday - Friday……...9am - 5:30pm 

Saturday………………….9am - 1pm 

            Closed on Sundays 

      costas.candies.com 

 

Full Auto Repair and Maintenance 

 Tim Blazek 

123 East Front St 455-9050 

www.georgesofgeneva.com 
  507-256-4501 GEORGE’S 

OF GENEVA 
SUPPER CLUB 

Tuesday - Saturday  4 - 8pm 
Scan to see the new Menu 

d.ludewig@lpl.com 
507-214-1230 

Securities and advisory services offered through LPL Financial, 
a registered investment advisor, Member FINRA/SIPC 

  DUANE M. LUDEWIG  
Investment Representative 

DAVE LAX 

Owatonna, MN  55060 

24 Hour Service • 
Over 40 Years Experience 

OFFICE: 507.451.3614 

CELL: 507.456.1575 

dave@centralhtg.biz 

Geothermal Heat Pumps, Heating , Air Conditioning  
Commercial Refrigeration & Sheet Metal Specialists   
Commercial & Residential Sales & Service 

Selective Looks 
Sandie Kubista - Owner 

507-451-0570 

www.act-computers.net 

743 East Main St. 

Your one-stop 
technology shop! Roman Catholic                                                           

Diocese of Winona-Rochester 

 

 
     
         

Owatonna Area    
St. Serra Club     

Foster & 
Affirm           

Vocations 

 

     
        

 

                         Quality People, Products & Service 

        1430 East Main Street Owatonna, MN                                           

             507-451-3377 l 888-451-3377 

 

Plemel Insurance Agency 
920 Hoffman Drive  Owatonna, MN 

507-451-4619 
www.plemelagency.com 

 

NORTHRISKPARTNERS.COM 

507-451-3684 285 18th St. SE 
Owatonna, MN 

              

          Your Ad Here 

           451-4845 

Catholic Daughters 
of the Americas 

    Court #1180  
      Owatonna 

Unity &  Charity 

507-451-5262 

FACE RISK HEAD ON 

Membership 451-6103 

Custom Cedar Garden Planters 
Custom Cornhole Boards 

For a brochure: call, text, email or visit! 

John “JD” Deranek 
454 14th St NE 
Owatonna MN 
480-707-8666 
jdaz@icloud.com 

Custom Orders  
   Welcome   

Peter Connor|507-456-1099|cephas6@msn.com 

Handcrafted 

Repair services 
    available 

Rosaries by Peter 

507-451-7943 

1930 Austin Rd. PO Box 482 

Owatonna, Minnesota 


